



Date: June 26, 2024To: Municipal Council

cc: Kim Ramsay, Chief Administrative Officer

From: Councillor Sandra Garden-Cole, Infrastructure & Operations Committee Chairperson

RE: Infrastructure & Operations Committee Report

The Committee held its regular meeting on June 18, 2024 in Council Chambers. The following motions are coming forward as a result of the meeting.

1. GFL WEST HANTS LANDFILL SEWAGE CUT OFF

The Director of Infrastructure & Operations provided a verbal update with respect to concerns of septic haulers as a result of the GFL site temporary closure.

The Infrastructure & Operations Committee recommends that Council direct staff to prepare a report in regards to handling sewage from rural areas of the municipality and what options could be in the future.

As Chair of the Committee, I so move.

2. OLD ENFIELD ROAD - HWY 102 CONNECTIVITY

Following review of an in-camera report and staff recommendation, the Infrastructure & Operations Committee regarding correspondence to the province regarding the Old Enfield Road overpass.

The Infrastructure & Operations Committee recommends that Council send a letter to the province advocating that any future replacement of the Old Enfield Road overpass crossing Highway 102 incorporates on and off ramp connectivity to support housing and population growth for Nova Scotia and that the province actively seeks out design consideration from the Municipality of East Hants in the long-term planning of that asset.

As Chair of the Committee, I so move.

As Chair of the Committee, I move the adoption of this report.